
March 2018 

 

Our Lenten Journey Continues... 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sundays 8:30 and 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays - March 7, 14 and 21 

6 p.m. Dinner  
(Suggested donation $3/person, max $10 per family, children 2 and under are free)  

7 p.m. Holden Evening Prayer and Drama  
(Nursery is provided)  

Wednesdays at Noon at Westminster Presbyterian Church  - Worship & Lunch 



Page 2 March 2018 

A Word from Pastor Trump 

It might not make a difference, but here goes. I went to the Shrove Tuesday 
pancake supper and stuffed my face. Those little sausage links are just great. The 
Lutheran Men did a wonderful job of hosting, and the crowd was pretty good.  
Lively conversation was in abundance, for most. Then, I looked around. I must 
share a sad truth.  I won’t go into details about which people or what table. The 
unfortunate truth is that at that meal I saw tables with one person at them. Or 
there was a table with a family of visitors and no one joined them. There were 
other tables with 3 or 4 people and a table right next to it with another 3 or 4. How 
easy it would have been to sit together! We simply must somehow learn to see 
these meals as opportunities to get to know one another, to show welcome to the 

stranger, and to grow as a community. It is true 
that we probably don’t get to see one another as 
much as we would like so we gravitate to those we 
know and our best friends. Let’s look around and 

always ask: Who needs to be welcomed? The goal must be to 
make all tables tables of grace. Now speaking of that, and on 

a brighter note, we have over 80 people signed up for 
TABLES OF GRACE. This program will help all of us get to 
know one another, and the numbers tell me that there is a 
hunger for community and a desire to grow in our 

understanding and knowledge of one another. Hallelujah!  
Ooops…I’m not supposed to say that in Lent.   

       I mean, Amen.   

So, you heard 

bad things about 

me in church, 

did you?  Tell 

me.  Does this 

face look evil? 

Just asking. 

 

Our drama series presented on Wednesday evenings con-

tinues through March 21. These plays are NOT sequen-

tial. You can come to any or all of them. Each stands on 

its own. They do consider how we are called to love one 

another, as God loves. This is, of course not always an 

easy task. The value of drama is that through it one is able 

to explore all sides of an issue or situation. One can pre-

sent honest feelings that people might be afraid to ex-

press in a church community, between friends, or before 

God. The first play dealt with a couple who was going 

through the last stages of divorce, and the attorney meet-

ing with them challenges them to “love one another.” It 

comes as a shock.  The second play used the familiar story 

of the “Prodigal Son” as the backdrop for a play about 

families, and the reality that often it is with those with whom we are biologically closest that we find it 

hardest to share love.  Join us. Invite a friend.  Dare we say, you’ll “love them”? 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT LENTEN DRAMA SERIES CONTINUES..... 
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Friends & Relatives 

 Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and 
grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 

 Tony Ayoub, brother of Mandy Glowacki 

 Petra Blackwell, daughter of Steve and  
       Pat Blackwell 
 Maria and Joe Casey, parents of Joe Casey  

 Jane Duvall, mother of Susie Derrick 

 Mark Henning, brother of Kathie Nixon 

 Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

 Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

 Deborah Bumgarner, mother of Alyson Shirer 

 Joe Fricker, father of Melissa Ray 

 Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 
 

Homebound 
 Sarah Cook 

 Martha Ferguson 
 
Members with health concerns 
 Marjorie Fulmer, undergoing cancer treatments 

 Iva Metze, Hospice care 

 Linda Sease, Lexington Extended Care 
 Bill Sease, Lexington Medical Center 
 Judy Venturella, recovering at home 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Members in Extended Care 
 James Baldwin, Lowman Home 

 Margie Shealy, Lowman Home   

 Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

 Madge Bartsch, Generations in Chapin, S.C. 
 Ruth Penney, Deepwood Estates, Unit 313,  
       203 Old Chapin Road, Lexington, SC 29072 

 Lois Fulmer 

 Iva Metze 
 Pete Cox 

We Pray For... 

Our prayers are with the LaSalle family, upon the death of Lynne’s mother, Corrine Crook, who passed away  
February 18 in Endicott, New York. 

Our prayers are with Barbara Weaver and the Walrath family, upon the death of Barbara’s sister-in-law,  
Carol W. Aull, who passed away on February 18. 

Our prayers are with Virginia Franklin, upon the death of her brother, Orin O. Kell, who passed away on  
February 3 in Rome, Georgia.  

Our prayers are with the Lunsford family, upon the death of Dollie’s sister, Kathryn Minick Kingsmore 
Bundrick, who passed away on February 2 in Prosperity, South Carolina. 

Our prayers are with Venturella family upon the death of Judy’s mother, Jeanette Bernice Schultz, who passed 
away February 24 in Cleveland, Ohio. 

Deepest Sympathy 



Page 4 

Youth (7th - 12th graders) 

March 2018 

Spring is in the air! On March 11, let’s enjoy the fresh air and see what the animals are up to at Riverbanks 

Zoo. After church, meet us in the fellowship hall to eat some lunch and then head over to the zoo for an after-

noon of fun! If you are a zoo member and have extra passes, please consider sharing with those in need. Stay 

as long as you’d like as we explore the zoo! Little Lutherans is for children (infants-2nd grade) and their fami-

lies. 

Ladies Book Club 

Sunday, March 4 – 4:30 p.m. 
Confirmation and High School Discipleship (Getting Ready Bible study for youth 
gathering) and supper. 

Sunday, March 11  
We’ll have lunch at church then go to the zoo. Bring your zoo membership card or 
$15.95 (for ages 13 and up) and money for a snack, if you’d like. We’ll be back at the 
church at 3 p.m. 

Friday, March 23  
Winter Jam at Colonial Life Arena. This is a Christian music concert with all the big 
names in one place. Don’t miss this night of fun! $15 donation requested to see the 
show.  

Sunday, March 25  
We’ll have lunch at church and then will go to Pets Inc. to walk and wash dogs, snuggle on cats and clean  

cages. 

Luther League (3rd - 6th graders) 
Come join us at the zoo on March 11! We’ll eat lunch in the fellowship hall and then head over. Bring your 

zoo membership card or $13.50 (if you are age 12 or under) and money for a snack, if you’d like. We will re-

turn to the church at 3 p.m. 

Little Lutherans (babies - 2nd graders and their families) 

 

 

Date: Friday, March 16 at 7:00 p.m.  

Host: Jenny Land 

Address: 648 Lake Tide Drive 

If you are interested in being a part of this group or would 
like more information, please contact Jenny Land at  
(803) 741-4641. 



Page 5 St. Andrew’s Lutheran  

     Living Water Circle will meet Thursday, March 1, at 10:30 a.m.  
      in the conference room. 

     Agape Circle will meet Wednesday, March 7, at 10:00 a.m.  in the   
     parlor. 

Special thanks to both Circles for their service in providing the St. Andrew's Lenten Meal on February 21, 
coordinated by Circle Leaders Bobbie Bell and Patsy South, and the Community Lenten Meal at Westminster 
Presbyterian Church on February 28, coordinated by Mary DeHihns.  
 

Groups 

In the Meantime 
In the Meantime is a monthly get together to simply talk about matters of faith and life. 
This month we will be meeting again at THE FLYING SAUCER on Sunday, March 18, at 
5:30 p.m.  

 

Young at Heart 

The YOUNG AT HEART will meet on Thursday, March 15, at noon in the 
fellowship hall. We will be serving corn beef and cabbage. Please bring a 
covered dish to share. Come have a good time! If you have any questions, 
please call Mary DeHihns at 731-1253. 

Ladies Book Club 

 

 Let us not fall behind!   
Please consider… 

Last year we had a great end of the year. Your giving closed the 
gap and then some. There were some wonderful gifts that we 
cannot expect to duplicate this year.  It is unfortunate that the 
first month of this year started off worse than the first month of 
last year. We began the year a whopping $7,400 behind in ex-
penses and $9,600 behind what we budgeted.  

Please consider making sure you keep up with what you can 
give. 

Please consider looking at your regular giving and see if you can 
donate more. 

It would be nice to avoid the end-of-the-year panic. Thank you 
for all your stewardship and faithfulness.   
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Education 

Discipleship Bible Study with Pastor Trump 

Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m. (5:00 p.m. during Lent) and Thursdays at 11:00 a.m. 

This class, led by Pastor Trump, is not for Bible “scholars.” It’s simply for those who want to learn more about 

the biblical story and deepen their faith. You are asked to read about two chapters of the Bible a week. You can 

miss a week. You can start now!   

Retired and Restless Bible Study 
Meets 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 11:00 a.m. 

Sunday School 

Islam. Quran. Questions. 
Pastor Trump’s Sunday School class will continue its discussion about and consideration of Islam and the 
Quran. He is no expert on the matter, but together the class is watching some DVD’s produced by the ELCA 
and by www.discoverislam.com. Pastor Trump has read several books in preparation to lead this class, but 
it is definitely meant to be a group journey. Anyone may join in at any time. Christ calls us to “love our 
neighbor.” The first step might be to seek an honest understanding of who our neighbor is and what he or 
she believes. We are down the hall past the choir room (in the “adult Sunday School wing” in the last 
classroom on the left.) 
 
Genesis Class looks at the lessons for each Sunday and engages in wonderful conversation. 

Sojourners Class is a wonderful group of talkative folks who use the Augsburg Fortress Bible series.  

Backpack Update 

We will be packing backpacks for E.E. Taylor on Sunday, March 4, immediately after 

the 11:00 a.m. worship service. Please stop by the narthex and help pack for our 65 

children. If you have any questions or would like to help, please text or call 803-727-

6962 or email paigewalrath@yahoo.com 

The Lutheran Men in Mission are dedicated to the support of mission congregations and most importantly 
to helping members build a deeper relationship with Jesus Christ by connecting with other men of all ages 
and by providing opportunities to make a difference in the lives of others through friendship and service. 

The Lutheran Men will have their monthly meeting and supper on March 13 at 6:00 p.m. Please join us for 

faith and fellowship. 

 

Lutheran Men in Mission 

mailto:paigewalrath@yahoo.com
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The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. Devotions were led by Joe Casey. Minutes of the January 2018 
meeting were approved. 
 
Property 
Tom Bane introduced Drayton Campbell, an interior designer who has been working with the property team to 
make plans for renovation and redesign of the narthex. Ms. Campbell presented paint samples, drawings and 
photographs of her proposal. Council members are asked to email Tom Bane with questions, comments and 
concerns before the committee moves forward with the next steps of the process.  Sybil Long reported the 
good work Carl Bartlett has done to repair a section of kneelers in the sanctuary and noted how the initiative 
of individuals can make a big difference.  
 
Finance 
Tom Henry presented the financial reports and noted that January’s giving was $7,433 less than actual 
expenses and $9,612 less than budgeted expenses. The Finance Team will examine financial activity and 
discuss at the next meeting. 
 
New Business 

 Updates to the nursery policy were presented with changes that more accurately reflect current practices 
and safety protocols. Claire Birdsong requested that the requirement for nursery worker/volunteer 
training be added. The motion to accept the policy was tabled until the amended version is presented at 
the March meeting.  

 Paul Osmundson requested that teams send information and photographs about their programs, projects 
and accomplishments to the Communications Team and to the office manager so that information can be 
distributed through the newsletter, e-news, Twitter, etc. It was noted that Council needs to create a policy 
for obtaining approval for the release of photos of and/or information concerning minors. (Note that 
Paul’s email is posmundson@aol.com.) 

 Pastor Trump asked Council members to review the church’s vision and mission statements and 
terminology used in those statements.  He suggested that a helpful resource for exploring church visioning, 
mission, and strategies for the 21st century is Mark Tidsworth’s book Shift. The council will read the book 
together and discuss in the coming months. 

 Tom Henry requested that each team create a list of specific service opportunities for members of the 
congregation to take responsibility for without long-term commitments, and to forward suggestions to him 
before the March meeting.  

 
Unfinished Business 

 Tom Henry reported on the information gathered and studied so far by the security committee as the 

group considers creation of an updated emergency operations plan. 

 Council approved a request from the Lutheran Services Carolinas’ Education Coordinator to use the 
church van for refugee community meeting transportation.  

 
Closing 
Pastor Trump led prayers for parish concerns.  
 
 

Council Highlights 
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Operation Inasmuch is a national movement designed to give church communities the opportunity to serve. Last April, St. 

Andrew’s had a tremendous response and many projects were accomplished. This year the Social Ministry team, in 

partnership with other groups around the church, will sponsor projects and opportunities to serve our community in a 

variety of ways throughout April. Stay tuned in the weeks ahead. If you have a suggestion for new service opportunities, 

please see someone on our team.   

What a fantastic day for knocking down trees! 
Many, many thanks to Chris and Noah Watson, 
Justin and Jonathon Varco, Bert LaSalle, David 
Britt, Bryan Potts, Zeke Hanford, Steve Slice, 
and Layne Birdsong! 
 
We were also fortunate enough to meet a 
neighbor of the church, Ms. Annie Miller. She 
saw all the wood we had and wanted it all! Bert 
drove the trailer he stuffed full to her house, 
dumped it in her yard, and then Brian, Zeke and David started cutting. Chris, Noah, Steve and I stacked the 
wood as fast as we could. Many thanks to Layne for staying behind and getting up roots and leveling out the 
ruts! Another BIG shout-out to Bert LaSalle for bring his van, dump trailer and excavator. We could not have 
gotten this done without them and you!! 
 

Check out the before and after shot! What a difference!   
                                                                                                             — From Tom Bane 

Property Committee  
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Welcome  
Our Newest  
Little Worker! 
This little cutie is our newest worker! 

Jamie Lucas and her mom, Tonya, come 

by the church twice a month to straiten 

and re-stock the pews. Thank you, Jamie 

and Tonya, for serving God by serving 

your church in this way! 

Thank you to all who made a special offering February 

4 to help those who are hungry in our community! We 

collected $684.78 from both services which will go to  

Harvest Hope Food Bank.  

On Saturday, March 31, we will celebrate the Great Vigil of Easter at 7:00 p.m. here at St. Andrew’s. 
On this holy night we gather with Christians throughout the world to celebrate Christ’s Passover 
from death into life. Beginning in darkness, and ending in glorious light, this moving service tells 
some of the greatest stories of the faith and culminates at the Lord’s table, where we meet our risen 
Lord.   
 
If you would like to participate in this service as an acolyte, crucifer, usher, or reader, 
please contact Judy Venturella at jventur319@att.net or 553-8047 (call or text) by 
March 21 so that assignments may be made.   

 

Saturday, March 31 

7:00 p.m. 

mailto:jventur319@att.net


After Paul’s conversion on the road to Damascus, he was compelled to share Christ’s resurrection and love 

with the world.  He knew that his experience and newfound knowledge could help build communities of ser-

vice, encourage deeper relationships, and create a sense of belonging to all who heard the message.     

Don’t we all love to share good news, especially when it can make a positive difference in the lives of those 

with whom we are sharing it?  Even better, don’t we love to make a difference in the life of a child? 

Recently, Joyce and Trent Shealy had the opportunity to study the book Hold On To Your Kids: Why Parents 

Need to Matter More Than Peers by Drs. Gordon Neufeld and Gabor Mate’, which delves into creating and 

sustaining deep, attached relationships with your children.  It also stresses the importance of having trusting 

connections between children and adults outside of their home (e.g. in the church).  The rewards of such rela-

tionships are youth and young adults who are confident because they were valued and independent because 

they were attached. 

Joyce and Trent shared the information from the book and its companion video during 4 Sunday School ses-

sions.  The classroom was full and the discussions were rich!  I am grateful that they saw the importance and 

the urgency in sharing what they’d learned and felt that it fit perfectly with the baptismal promises they’d 

made, not only to their own children, but to the children of many who attended the class.  We are called to be 

an encouragement to parents and important adults in the lives of our youth.  In the classes, we learned from 

each other and clearly understood that we are all in this together.  I was uplifted by the participation and the 

words of other parents.  Thank you all!  

Even though the material was from a secular perspective, I suspect that the author was familiar with Paul and 

the communities he nurtured.  The following quote from the book nicely summarizes its intent and, with few 

word changes, could easily fit into one of Paul’s letters: 

The key to activating maturation is to take care of the attachment needs of the child.  To foster independence 

we must first invite dependence; to promote individuation we must provide a sense of belonging and unity; 

to help the child separate we must assume the responsibility for keeping the child close.  We help a child let 

go by providing more contact and connection than he himself is seeking.  When he asks for a hug, we give 

him a warmer one than he is giving us.  We liberate children not by making them work for our love but by 

letting them rest in it.  We help a child face the separation involved in going to sleep or going to school be 

satisfying his need for closeness. 

Thank you, Joyce and Trent!   

May we all be the love in which others may rest, just as we rest in our Father’s. 

                                                                                                                                  — From Beth Mullins 

Fulfilling Their Promises 
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Lutheran Men Blood Drive 
Thank you, St. Andrew's Lutheran Church, for saving 57 lives at our annual Blood Drive hosted by the 
Lutheran Men. We had over 25 people attempt to donate with 19 successful donations. The Red Cross was in 
a deep need of donations and was very grateful for your generosity. We will do it again next year! 



Sandra Holland 
 
I always consider it a privilege to participate in worship as a lay assistant. It’s a special privilege to do so on 
Ash Wednesday.  To be up close and personal with people who are being reminded of their mortality is an 
honor. When I receive the ashes on my forehead, I’m remembering my baptism and that a pastor 51 years ago 
traced that same shape on me after he put water on my head.  
 
I’ve served in professional church ministry for 30 years. In that time, some people have asked if I’d ever con-
sidered being an ordained pastor. The main reason I’m not a pastor is that I don’t feel a call to ordained min-
istry, but I usually give a different answer. I usually say that I couldn’t be a pastor because I don’t think I’d 
ever make it through a baptism without crying and that it is a bit distracting to a family to have a crying pas-
tor along with their crying baby! That part is really true. It never fails to get to me when the Holy Spirit uses 
water and word to welcome someone into the church family.  
 
On Sunday, I witnessed the Holy Spirit at work. During the final hymn,  I was standing in the narthex ready 
to greet visitors when a precious family approached. The mom had been helping in the nursery that day and 
her 2-year-old and 5-year-old girls came skipping along beside her. The little one ran over to the baptismal 
font with her big sister not far behind. Big sister reached into the font and dipped her finger in the water and 
then reached down to her little sister and traced a cross on her forehead. Little sister giggled and reached up 
toward the font. Big sister tried to pick her up so she could reach the font, but it was too high. An usher who 
was standing there reached out his arms to the little one and she came running over to him. He gently lifted 
her so she could dip her finger in the water. (There may have even been a splash or two.) Then, little sister 
wiggled out of his arms and traced a cross on big sister’s forehead. The mom and I were watching all of this. 
We looked at each other and smiled; both realizing we’d witnessed something holy. This is what the kingdom 
of God looks like.  
 
I’m thankful for these big and little sisters who remember their baptism and remind me during this season of 
Lent that we are all walking with crosses on our foreheads. I’m thankful for the usher who provided the help 
when needed. I’m thankful for the mom and dad who taught these children to love each other in this way and 
who faithfully bring their children to church so they can grow in the faith community. I’m thankful for this 
church family who made baptismal promises to these girls and all other children at St. Andrew’s.  Mostly, I’m 
thankful to God who loves us enough to come to walk alongside us in the sunny days and the dark days in our 
lives and who never abandons us.   

Faith Formation Corner 
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Memorials 

In memory of Leona Ball, Greta Robinson’s sister, by Pat and Steve Blackwell. 

In memory of Keith Marsh’s dad by Pat and Steve Blackwell. 

In memory of Kathryn Minic Kingsmore Bundrick, Dollie Lunsford’s sister,  
             by Pat and Steve Blackwell. 

             In memory of Kathryn Minic Kingsmore Bundrick, Dollie Lunsford’s sister,  
             by the Agape Circle. 
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Evie Casey 3/2 
Sandra Metts 3/2 
Amy Amodio 3/3 
Pat Huffstetler 3/4 
Christa LaSalle 3/4 
Lula Wilson 3/5 
Kara Montgomery 3/6 

Luke Bradley 3/7 
Weston Land 3/7 
Renee Taylor 3/8 
Cory Amick 3/11 
Rosa Barrett 3/11 
Anna Berger 3/11 
Letitia Brown 3/12 
Celita Hastie 3/12 
Melissa Ray 3/13 
Sharon Berger 3/14 
Xavier Williams 3/14 
Catherine Shirer 3/16 
James Taylor 3/18 
Judy Venturella 3/19 

Jessica Bradley 3/20 
Curtis Amick 3/21 
Joyce Shealy 3/22 
Bart Berger 3/23 
Hannah Montgomery 3/23 
Ruby Grambow 3/24 
Cheryl Quick 3/24 
Pat DuBose 3/26 
Jewel McNelley 3/26 
Jason Godfrey 3/28 
Valerie Peter 3/28 
Teresa Ratliff 3/28 
Vivian Gehlken 3/31 
Joselyn Williams 3/31 

Wednesday of Holy Week 

March 28, 6:30 p.m. 

Service of Healing 

“Prayer Around the Cross” 

 

Maundy Thursday 

March 29, 7 p.m. 

Holy Communion &  

Stripping of the Chancel 

 

Good Friday Service 

March 30, noon & 7 p.m. 

Saturday Easter Vigil 
March 31, 7 p.m. 

 

Easter Sunday 
April 1, 8:30 & 11 a.m. 

Festival Service  

of Holy Communion 

 

9:45 a.m. Breakfast  

& Easter Egg Hunt  

(Flowering of the Cross) 



Page 14 March 2018 

Finance 

If you give your offering to St. Andrew's regularly by using the online access and are still receiving offering 
envelopes, please let us know if you'd like to save the church some money by canceling your envelopes. Please 
contact the church office with this request. 

Offering Envelopes 

St. Andrew's Lutheran Church

Statement of Income and Expense

January of Fiscal Year 2018

Fund:  01 - General

January 2018 YTD

Actual Actual

Current and Benevolence Giving 30,540.96$      30,540.96$    

Expenses 37,973.88$      37,973.88$    

Expenses under (over) Giving (7,432.92)$       (7,432.92)$     

Current and Benevolence Giving 30,540.96$      30,540.96$    

Budget 40,152.46$      40,152.46$    

Giving (under) over Budget (9,611.50)$       (9,611.50)$     

Debt Retirement Fund Balance as of 1/1/2018 18,742.51$      

Funds received in 2018 3,112.50$        

Thrivent Principal Payments in 2018 (2,236.56)$       

Thrivent Interest Payments in 2018 (535.44)$          

Current Debt Retirement Fund Balance 19,083.01$      

Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance as of 1/1/18 151,182.13

Principal Payments in 2018 (2,236.56)

Current Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance 148,945.57

The principal and interest payments on the Thrivent loan are paid from

            the Debt Retirement Fund and are not part of the Budget

 (2,236.56) 
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Ministry Reminders 
 March 4 

Counters: Mary Ann Jacobs & Dot Meador 
Greeters: 8:30 Sandra Ringer 
                     11:00 Shirley Sanders 
Flowers: The Lands 
Reader: 8:30 TBD 11:00 Carole Amick 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 Theresa Henry 
                                                  11:00 Sandra Holland 
Lay Assistant: Ruth Lackstrom 
Acolyte: Sam Roma 
Crucifer: George Schodowski 
Nursery: Bradley 
Grounds: (March 3) Steve Slice, Robert Luther 
Council Collections: Deborah Slice, Tom Henry,  
                                             Paul Osmundson 
 

March 11 
Counters: Pat Dubose & Anita Murphy 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Sharon Berger  
                     11:00 a.m. Sybil Long 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. TBD  
                  11:00 a.m. Darrick Williams 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Sharon Berger 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Whanna   
                                                                       Bouknight 
Lay Assistant: Phillip Jenkins 
Acolyte: Gracie Daly 
Crucifer: Kaylee Schodowki 
Nursery: Derrick 
Grounds: (March 10) Helmut von Schweinitz 
Council Collections: Deborah Slice, Tom Henry,  
                                            Paul Osmundson 
                                           

March 18 
Counters: Bobbie Bell & Kathie Nixon 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Lula Wilson  
                     11:00 a.m. Barbara Galarneau, Jean Lail 
Flowers: Beth Mullins 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Theresa Henry  
                  11:00 a.m. Youth 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Mary DeHihns 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Youth 
Lay Assistant: Kasarah Boiter 
Acolyte: Makenna Schodowski 
Crucifer: Eric Young 
Nursery: LaSalle 
Grounds: (March 17) Curtis Amick 
Council Collections: Deborah Slice, Tom Henry,     
                                            Paul Osmundson 

March 25 
Counters: Sharon Berger & Barbara Weaver 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Mary DeHihns  
                     11:00 a.m. Mary Ann Jacobs 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Hal Ray  
                  11:00 a.m. Tom Bane 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Becca Kelly 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Bob Venturella 
Lay Assistant: Brian Teusink 
Acolyte: Rebecca LaSalle 
Crucifer: Kaitlyn Berger 
Nursery: Casey 
Grounds: (March 24) Layne Birdsong, Justin Varco 
Council Collections: Deborah Slice, Tom Henry,  
                                            Paul Osmundson 
 
                                             April 1 
Counters: Mary Ann Jacobs & Dot Meador 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Bernice Sims  
                     11:00 a.m. Buddy Lewis 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Sharon Berger  
                  11:00 a.m. Anna Berger 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Hal Ray 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Tom Bane 
Lay Assistant: Mandy Glowacki 
Acolyte: Michael Berger 
Crucifer: Erin Daly 
Nursery: Bell 
Grounds: (March 31) Easter Clean-up 
Council Collections: Tom Bane, Mari Frye,  
                                            Beth Mullins 
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Vice President:  Tom Bane  

Secretary: Deborah Slice  

Treasurer: Judy Venturella  

Asst. Treasurer: Jason Godfrey 

Financial Secretary: Sharon Berger  

Claire Birdsong 

Sybil Long 

Joe Casey 

Phillip Jenkins 

Melissa Ray 

Beth Mullins 

Susie Derrick 

Mari Frye 

Paul Osmundson 
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